# NOTES FOR RESIDENTS OF EFFRA COMMITTEE MEETING HELD ON ZOOM ON 7<sup>th</sup> DECEMBER 2020



### **Planning**

EFFRA to lodge an objection to 20/P/00737 Orchard Walls, the main grounds being it is contrary to the Neighbourhood Plan, overdevelopment of site and damage to the Conservation Area.

#### **Road Warden Vacancies**

Browns Lane, Chapel Hill, Church Street, Crossways (25 homes) road warden vacancy filled. There are vacancies for road wardens for the following roads:

- Middle Farm Place and Close (46 homes)
- Guildford Road, from traffic lights to Salmons Rd., including Warren Farm (42 homes)
- High Barn Avenue and Beech Avenue (36 homes)
- Banks Lane
- Critten Lane and Crocknorth Road including Ranmore Manor

Any resident willing to become a road warden for any of these roads should contact the Secretary on 01372 454003 or email info@effinghamresidents.org.uk. See <a href="http://effinghamresidents.org.uk/effra-road-wardens">http://effinghamresidents.org.uk/effra-road-wardens</a> for what is involved.

## **EFFRA Website and Facebook Page**

Viewing figures and the numbers of subscribers continue to increase. It was agreed to publish the existing EFFRA Posts and Comments policy on the website.

## King George V Playing Fields Secure KGV Appeal

The Committee is pleased to note that a solution has been found to secure the KGV car park, and work will hopefully start w/c 14 December. The Committee agreed unanimously (with one member abstaining due to conflicts of interest), to donate £300 towards the costs.

### Advertising & Tradesmen's Register

It was agreed, because of the disruption to local businesses caused by the pandemic, to continue not to charge current advertisers and any Effingham businesses for advertising until 1 April at the earliest. In order to publicise the services of local tradesmen a new edition of the Tradesmen's Register will be published in the New Year with a small fee being charged for entries.

#### **Traveller Incursions**

The Secretary will again contact Effingham's MP, Sir Paul Beresford as he has received no response to EFFRA's letter to him of 15<sup>th</sup> October re travellers' incursions. A number of other community organisations copied in the letter by EFFRA will be taking similar courses of action.

# **Committee Meetings**

Committee meetings to continue on Zoom for the time being and to be moved to the second Monday of the month so as not to clash with meetings of our neighbouring residents association, the Bookham Residents Association.

Email:

Website: www.effinghamresidents.org.uk

info@effinghamresidents.org.uk

**Date of Next Committee Meeting** Monday 11<sup>th</sup> January 2021

**AGM** Monday 1st February 2021 in St Lawrence Church Hall or on Zoom if necessary